BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

May 9, 2019

RE: Letter of Support — The Mercy Foundation
To Whom It May Concern

As Commissioner of District 4 and Chairwoman for the Osceola Board of
County Commissioners, I am pleased to offer support to the Mercy
Foundation. Within the last year the Mercy Foundation has proudly
promoted and empowered residents through advocacy, education, and
support. They have broadened their scope and collaborated with Osceola
County and the City of Kissimmee to help underserved areas of the
community. Their foundation offers vital services to residents throughout
Chairwoman Osceola County. One of their greatest initiatives was establishing a free
Cheryl L. Grieb health clinic based in the Marydia Community aiding uninsured and
underinsured residents. The Mercy Foundation has also assisted the

Districe4 homeless with donating clothing for winter months, provided women’s
cheryl.grieb@osceola.org
407-742-2000 empowerment for those suffering from domestic violence, they have offered

mentoring programs for students that aspire to be first generation college
1 Courthouse Square attendees, and they have created immigration seminars and tax clinics for
Suite 4700 those residents to gain knowledge on important matters free of charge.
Kissimmee, FL 34741 I take pride in the Mercy Foundation being a part of Osceola County and
their daily efforts in assisting our residents.

Please feel free to contact me via email or by phone at (407) 742 — 2000
with any questions.

Chairwoman
Osceola County Board of County Commissioners
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